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 MINUTES OF THE COMMISSION ON AGING MEETING

February 15, 2021
9:30 A.M. Shepardson Community Center

MEMBERS PRESENT:

 Judy Mirrer, JoAnn Cappelletti, Nancy Mastroianni, Jean Hansen,   Ralph Barra Nancy Pun
Director of Elderly and Senior Services, Municipal Agent, JoAnn Cappelletti

Guests:  Ralph Barra, Ann Zimkus

MEMBERS ABSENT:  Barbara Deriu, Noa Miller,   Ann Spierto
Call to Order:

Meeting was called to order at 9:40 by Chairman Judy Mirrer
Review and Approval of February 18, 2020 meeting.   A motion was made to accept the minutes by  Jean Hansen and seconded by Nancy Mastroianni.
Treasurer’s Report:  Commission on Aging balance on hand as of 5/31/21 is $500
SENIOR CENTER AND MUNICIPAL AGENT REPORT

Statistical reports for programs and activities for the Senior Center and Social Services were distributed to Board Members.  Several line items showed a high percentage of unused funds for 2021. JoAnn reported that all unused funds revert back to the general fund.
Budgets for the 2021-2022 year were submitted, reviewed by the Board of Finance and passed with no changes at this time.
Director Cappelletti reported that this was a very challenging year.   The Senior Center was immediately closed down, suspending all programs and activities. The building was in complete lockdown.  Our office remained open throughout the pandemic, doing as much work as possible remotely. Clients were admitted by appointment only. Workshops and meetings were also held remotely on Zoom.
 Arrangements were made for all participants in the Senior Nutrition Program to receive a home delivered meal from March 2020 to December 31, 2020.  This was a free service provided by the Elderly Nutrition Program and the Western Ct Area Agency on Aging.  The free service was suspended in January, giving participants the option to order meals with a suggested donation of $3.50.  Other options provided in January 2021 were the Senior Dine Card Program and the Grab and Go Lunch Program.  All participants had to be registered with the Senior Nutrition Program.  All congregate meal sites remain closed at this time.
The Senior Transportation remained opened throughout the pandemic with restrictions.  No more than two passengers per trip, masks were mandatory,  hand sanitizing and social distancing were in effect. These restrictions were in accordance with the Dept. of Transportation, CDC, Torrington Health Department and office of the 1st Selectman.
The driver sanitized all areas that were occupied after passengers exited the vehicle.  On May 1st, restrictions, social distancing when possible and sanitizing the vehicle.  As of June 1st, the program was operating at 100 percent, with restrictions still in effect.

The “new 2019 bus” arrived in February.  It was registered in March and began transporting as of April 1st.  The 2014 bus will be used one day per week or whenever necessary.  The 2007 bus was sold for $10,000 and the funds will be deposited in the revenue account for future use toward the purchase a new bus.
The Senior Center officially opened on June 1st with limited programs. Tai Chi, Computer, Art Class, Pool, Mahjongg are now open, classes are temporarily limited and all sanitation services are still in effect.  We expect to add additional programs in the coming days. It is required that all persons entering the building sign in at the office for tracking purposes.  Hand sanitizers are available in all rooms.

Senior Center Building Update:  Many upgrades were made to the Senior Center during the past year.  All restrooms were fully renovated, all carpets in the building were shampooed, all furniture was completely washed and sanitized, and a new water fountain was installed with a water bottle refill component.  A new telephone system was installed in March, 
Social Service Report for the period July 1, 2020 to May 31, 2021
Information /referrals   379
Energy Assistance      86

Small Cities Applications   6

Operation Fuel       59

Farmers Market Coupons    27

Eversource:


Low Income Budget   5


Nustart                            9

              Matching Pay               11

Eversource reimbursed Social  Services  $40 for processing applications

Social Sec/Medicare  66

Flu Shots              78

Covid info        35     (Included making appointments for seniors to register and receive vaccination.  Torrington Health District had ten openings available for seniors to receive vaccinations. Arrangements were made through social services.
Income Tax    137

Emergency Fund    38
Food Bank       295

Shepardson Kitchen
Repair to double door refrigerator -  new gasket $358.00

No kitchen rentals for this period
Old Business:   Senior Center Transportation Program and new Bus
New Business:   Affordable Senior Housing is a concern and needs to be addressed
Public Questions/Comments:  

Anne Zimkus commented favorably on all the programs and activities reopening and said Seniors are anxious to get out again.

The next Commission on Aging meeting is scheduled for September 14, at 9:30

Motion to adjourn was made by Nancy Mastroianni and seconded by Jean Hansen.

Meeting adjourned at 10:50

Submitted by:

JoAnn Cappelletti

